

Dear Campus Community,

am excited to share that at its July meeting, our Board of Trustees endorsed our institution's 2026–2030 Strategic Plan, Cultivating Growth Together—a theme that honors our decadeslong mission of valuing the individual, educating and serving our community.

As we work to share the plan more broadly, I'm reminded of one of the oldest books in our library, Growth of the Soil. Its title is a fitting reflection of where we are today. We have the soil—our strong foundation, our people, and our purpose—and we have what we need to cultivate growth for the future.

The new strategic plan represents our shared commitment to progress, rooted in student success, innovation and impact. It reinforces our dedication to excellence through a results-driven approach that invites everyone to play a part.

The <u>FY26–FY30 Strategic Plan</u> is built around three strategic goals:

**Student Success** – We will ensure students have the academic and personal support they need to thrive—from enrollment to completion and beyond.

**Institutional Sustainability** – We will cultivate long-term growth and excellence by embracing operational excellence, financial stewardship, and a culture that supports the care and development of employees. By using data, building partnerships and focusing on return on investment, we will maximize our impact.

**Innovation and Technology** – We will invest in advanced and emerging technologies, foster innovation that strengthens learning for students and employees, enhance workforce alignment and support operational excellence.

A campus-wide communication plan will guide the implementation process to ensure transparency, regular updates, and shared momentum. You will be invited to reflect on how your role supports one of the strategic goals because whether you're in the classroom, behind the scenes, or on the front lines of student support, your contributions are vital to bringing this vision to life.

Thank you for the work you do every day. I look forward to growing together as we embark on this exciting next chapter for Triton College.

With appreciation,

**President Moore**